CBSC Meeting 5/20/2023
10:00 AM 
Clubhouse

CALL TO ORDER: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:01 

ATTENDACE: Those in attendance were Mike Dugan, Enedian Otanez, Kathy Barnard, Dave Heath, Joe Moore, Kim Moore, Lew Felton, Marlene Blair, Pat Goodin and Rhea Dugan.
Absent: Eammon O’Callaghan, Theresa Orcult, Billie Carns, Nancy Schmidli, Barb Baird

MINUTES: Minutes of the previous meeting on April 15th, 2023 were approved.

MEMBERSHIP: There are 108 members. 

CHATTER: Lew Felton reported that the latest Chatter was sent out May 16th. 2023. Mike complimented the Chatter.

TREASURER: Financial statements were presented by Enedina. The checking account has a balance of $30,453.8; Savings account has a balance of $ 10,896.23.

RADIO SHACK: Dave reported that he and several members power sprayed, scraped off old paint and applied touch up paint to the building. There are no new leaks in the roof. . so far. Mike wanted to know whether the CBSC or the HOA paid for the painting and repairs of the rails. It is thought that the Vecinos HOA paid. 
Dave reported that the radio is working well. Pat Goodin confirmed the same.
Lew reported that Zofamat hired Villa’s brother, Manual, to clean the beach. The Vecinos HOA purchased 13 garbage barrels to be placed on Tucson Beach and along the launch area and down to the Oyster House. Manual is to clean the beach twice a day 5 days a week.

SHIPS STORE: Marlene Blair reported that “business is booming”. There new items for sale i.e. aprons and golf or boat towels (with the CBSC Logo). Also, there are more T-shirts available for sale as well. Marlene stated that the income from the sales ranged from $500 $1000 a week.

GOLF TOURNAMENT: Kathy Barnard reported that the Golf Tournament was a great success with 45 players participating. Next year’s 16th tournament will be held on April 6th, 2024, our Sweet Sixteen.

FISHING DERBY: Dave Heath reported that the final weekend of the Derby, might be very windy. He will continue to monitor the weather reports throughout the coming week.
Fish Fry: Dave, Mike and Craig Schilling will help set up for the Fish Fry on Sunday the 28th.
Enedina said Tecate will deliver the kegs of beer on Saturday before the Fry and will need to be
kept on ice. Enedina reminded the Board that Tecate will not be able to supply “easy ups” nor tables or chairs due to other commitments. She recommended that a notice be sent out to members to bring their own “easy ups”, tables and chairs.
SICK BAY:  Pat Goodin reported that Nancy Schmidli had pneumonia but has since recovered.
[bookmark: _GoBack]OLD BUSINESS: Mike announced that the Poker run in scheduled for October 28th and will be hosted by Kelly and Terri Ross.

NEW BUSINESS: Joe and Kim Moore will be taking over the cooking for the Fish Fry this year. Many thanks to Enedina and her “crew” for years of cooking the Fry. 

Joe Moore will also be taking over the position of Treasurer of the CBSC beginning January 1st, 2024. Many thanks again to Enedina for her service. A motion was made to approve the appointment of Treasurer by Marlene and seconded by Pat. The motion was passed.
	
MEETING ADJOURNED: A motion was made by Enedina and seconded by Pat to adjourn, motion was passed, and meeting was adjourned.

NEXT MEETING: October 14th, 2023. Have a great summer!!
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